
PUNCTUALITY 
Up until now, we have taken a lenient view 
towards punctuality, due to the changing 
arrangements.  Now that the arrangements are 
settled, we must insist that your child comes to 
school on time.  The gates are open for your child 
five minutes before their start time; if they are 
late, they will miss the start of their first lesson and 
may have difficulties catching up.  It can also feel 
humiliating to a child to walk into a class where the 
other children are already settled and learning.  
The start times - the times by which your child 
must be in school - are as follows: 
Year 3 and Year 5: 8.45am 
Year 4 and Year 6: 9.00am 
From Monday, we will start to record lateness, and 
will be in touch with you if this becomes an issue. 
REFLECTION TIME 
If a child breaks a school rule, depending on the 
severity of the incident, they may have a 
“reflection time”.  This means that they stay in at 
playtime with a member of staff and talk through 
the incident, in the hope they will learn from their 
mistake and it won’t happen again.  When this 
happens, you will receive a text message.  Please 
talk to your child about what has happened.  There 
is no need to call us.  If you receive a few of these 
messages, there may be a concern that we need to 
discuss; if so, we will be in touch with you. 
SCHOOL EQUIPMENT 
Please do not allow children to use school 
equipment before or after school, including the 
trim trail and outdoor gym.  No-one should go 
onto the field or onto the grass banks outside the 
Years 3 and 4 classrooms. 
TERMLY INFORMATION SHEETS 
On the back of this newsletter you will find some 
information for the term specific to your child’s 
year group.  Please read this carefully . 

CONSENT FORMS 
Next week, we will be sending home various 
consent forms for you to fill in.  If you have any 
concerns about any of the things we are seeking  
consent for, please talk to us.  Giving us consent to 
post images of your child online enables us to 
share and celebrate the great things they do in 
school, so please give consent if you can. 

BEECHES BRILLIANT WRITERS 
This week’s title: The Family Next Door 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole School This Week: 91.4% 

This Year So Far: 92.8% 

PUPIL OF THE WEEK 
3L: Freya  5L: Bahram 
3P: Jahmari  5M: Finley 
3W: Aleena  5S: Alivia 
4AP: Grace  6IS: Rajni 
4CP: Kieran  6KA: Jakub 
4KP: Ezekial  6LA: Esmie 
   6SA: Madisson 
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RESPECT AND COURTESY 
We have been overwhelmed by the kindness and 
co-operation by parents and carers - thank you so 
much for your support and kind words.  
Unfortunately, there have been a few occasions 
already this year when staff members have been 
spoken to rudely or in an aggressive manner by 
parents and carers.  This is not acceptable in any 
circumstances.  Of course, it’s understandable that 
from time to time there may be things that concern 
or upset you, and we definitely don’t get 
everything right.  We are always open to discussing 
such things, but please do so the right way, and 
let’s show our children that we are polite and 
respectful to each other in all circumstances.  
Although it very rarely happens, the staff team do 
have the right to walk away from a conversation, or 
put the phone down, if they feel intimidated or 
that they are not being shown respect.  Thank you 
all - we are very proud of the relationships we have 
with the vast majority of our families. 
PREVENTING THE SPREAD OF THE VIRUS 
It is vital that we all play our part, as citizens of the 
wider community and members of the Beeches 
family, in following government guidance and 
preventing the spread of Coronavirus.  We have a 
growing number of children who aren’t attending 
school at the moment because they are displaying 
one of more of the symptoms.  This is just a 
precaution, but it is necessary.  Please be very 
honest with us about any symptoms that your child 
has; we always ask you for honesty and openness, 
but now more than ever - this is not the time for 
withholding information; we know it can be 
inconvenient for your child to be at home, but we 
must be honest in order to keep each other safe.  
Remember, the symptoms we are looking for are: 
 A new, persistent cough 

 A high temperature (37.8° or higher) 
 A loss of taste and/or smell 
Anyone who has one or more of these symptoms 
must self-isolate and get a test.  If you are in any 
doubt, please contact the school and we will try to 
advise you.  You may have seen in the news that 
some people are currently having difficulties 
booking tests, and are being asked to travel to get 
one.  Obviously, if you are offered a test in 
Inverness or Swansea, that is unreasonable!  But if 
you have the means, please be prepared to travel a 
bit to get a test if necessary. 

TOILETS 
We regret that, as per our reopening guidance, we 
are unable to allow parents, carers and siblings in 
to use the toilet.  Apologies for any difficulties this 
may cause. 










